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Statement
IED: the European Parliament vote arrives at large majority against Commission's rhetoric on livestock farming
Today, the European Parliament voted as a large majority (367 votes in favour - 245 against) against any enlargement of scope of the Industrial Emissions Directive (IED) covering livestock farms. Besides, as the clear message sent to the European Commission, the Parliament recognised the IED is an ill-suited legislative instrument that simply ignores basic realities of the livestock sector.  
Copa and Cogeca have been exposing for months the problems and difficulties that the application of the Commission's proposal would cause on the ground;  unbearable administrative and economic costs, risk of liquidation or excessive concentration, and of shifts of production toward non-EU countries. 
Whilst the Council failed to recognise this in its general approach, today MEPs sent a clear message of support to the farming sector.  MEPs voted to maintain the scope of application for rearing activities for pigs and poultry (2,000 pigs and 40,000 places) and rejected the inclusion of cattle or mixed farms. 
Nevertheless, MEPs have decided to retain certain provisions that could prove problematic in practice. The aggregation rule especially, asks Member States to adopt measures to consider two or more installations located close to each other run by or under the control of the same operator as one. In this case, the Council was more accurate when stating that competent authorities “may consider” these installations as one. In trialogue, negotiators should make sure that this rule does not create more harm than the good it is intended to protect and, especially, that it does not enlarge the scope of application. 
We count on the Council to embrace the European Parliament’s position on the scope of application for the agriculture sector during trialogue negotiations. 
-END- 
Translations will be available in DE, ES, FR, IT, PL and RO on the Copa-Cogeca website soon. 
About us - Copa and Cogeca are the united voice of farmers and agri-cooperatives in the EU. Together, we ensure that EU agriculture is sustainable, innovative and competitive, while guaranteeing food security for 500 million people throughout Europe. >>> More information www.copa-cogeca.eu

For further information, please contact
	Irene de Tovar
Senior Policy Advisor
irene.detovar@copa-cogeca.eu
	Jean-Baptiste Boucher
Communication Director
+32 474 84 08 36
jean-baptiste.boucher@copa-cogeca.eu



[image: A close-up of a flower

Description automatically generated with low confidence]Copa - Cogeca | European Farmers European Agri-Cooperatives 
61, Rue de Trèves | B - 1040 Bruxelles | www.copa-cogeca.eu  
EU Transparency Register Number | Copa 44856881231-49 | Cogeca 09586631237-74

[image: A close-up of a flower

Description automatically generated with low confidence]Copa - Cogeca | European Farmers European Agri-Cooperatives 
61, Rue de Trèves | B - 1040 Bruxelles | www.copa-cogeca.eu  
EU Transparency Register Number | Copa 44856881231-49 | Cogeca 09586631237-74

image2.png
copa*cogeca

european farmers european agri-cooperatives




image1.png




